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Dear Collegiate Community 

Shaping Tomorrow’s Legacy 

As we reach the end of this second term, we pause once 
more to reflect—not only on what has been 
accomplished, but on what is being shaped. Each day at 
Collegiate is part of a longer, unfolding story: a story of 
becoming, of growth, and of legacy. 

This term, we have spoken often of what it means to live 
our values—to embody good work ethic, respect, 
responsibility, compassion, and integrity. Yet one value, 
woven quietly through all the others, has emerged as 
central to this term’s experience: kindness. 

Kindness is not always loud or visible. Sometimes it looks 
like showing up for a friend in silence. Sometimes it is 
holding back judgment, offering a helping hand, or giving 
someone the benefit of the doubt. Sometimes, it is 
simply being brave enough to care. 

There have been moments this term that demanded 
such bravery. The sudden, heartbreaking loss of one of 
our Matrics shook our school community deeply. In that 
time of grief, learners and staff alike responded with 
compassion and, in the days that followed, with the 
quiet resilience needed to keep moving forward. Other 
families in our community have faced sorrow too, and 
we hold them all in our thoughts as we acknowledge 
that the journey through pain is never linear. 

In the midst of it all, we continued to learn and to grow. 
Recently, I shared a message with the Grade Six girls 
visiting from the Junior School—young learners just 
beginning to imagine their place in high school. I told 
them that when the day comes for them to walk out our 
front gates after Valedictory, if they do so with the five 
Collegiate values deeply part of their being—ready to 
live as strong women who will make their mark on 
society, and who will do so with kindness—then we, as a 
school, will have succeeded. That is the legacy we hope 
to give: one that can be lived out and passed on. 

Legacy is not only what we leave behind, but how we 
live today. It is shaped in every act of integrity, every 
respectful conversation, every compassionate gesture. It 
is formed not just by great accomplishments, but also by 
great kindness. 

As the holidays begin, may this be a time of rest and 
renewal. And as we return, may we do so with a 
renewed commitment to shaping tomorrow’s legacy— 

together. 

Warm regards, 

 
Mrs Louise Erasmus 

Principal 

mailto:collegia@cghs.co.za
http://www.collegiatehigh.co.za/
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STAFF MATTERS 

This term, we are pleased to welcome Ms 
Neeta Muthayan to the Mathematics 
Department and as the Subject Head of 
Mathematical Literacy. Her teaching 
experience includes both classroom and virtual 
instruction for the Department of Education. 
With a strong background in advanced 
Mathematical Literacy concepts and a proven 
track record of fostering critical thinking and 
problem solving skills, we are sure that this 
well-equipped teacher will inspire and 
challenge our learners. We are delighted to 
have this accomplished professional as part of 
our school community. 

 

 

CELEBRATING OUR OLD GIRLS 

This term we honour two extraordinary Collegiate Old 
Girls. Mrs Margaret Parkes (née Fraser), Class of 1941, 
celebrated her 100th birthday this week in Knysna. A 
lifelong historian and author, she has contributed richly 
to preserving Knysna’s heritage. Her vibrant memories of 
boarding at Collegiate — from crocodile walks to foam 
bath mishaps — remind us of the spirited sisterhood 
that binds generations. She fondly recalls life in St 
Michael’s House, with just two hot baths a week, 
changing every evening for supper, and the dignified 
presence of Headmistresses Miss Tilley and Miss Brock, 
who always wore a long dress to dinner. 

Whilst in Makhanda for the South African Girls’ Schools’ 
Conference, our Principal and Deputies were privileged 
to visit 98-year-old Mrs Millicent Armitage (née Pike). A 
proud boarder, prefect, Head of St Michael’s House and 
First Team Hockey player during her years from 1939– 
1944, she still speaks with warmth of the values instilled 
at Collegiate. Remarkably, both women were boarders 
at the same time — a shared legacy that continues to 
inspire. 
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FOUNDERS’ WEEK: Celebrating 151 Years of Sisterhood and Excellence 

From 8 to 11 May, Collegiate Girls’ High School marked 
its 151st birthday with a heartfelt Founders’ Weekend, 
celebrating our proud legacy and enduring sisterhood. 
The return of so many Old Girls — from 10-year to 60- 
year reunion groups — was a powerful reminder of the 
lifelong connections formed at Collegiate. 

The weekend began on Thursday with a warm and 
nostalgic “Dear Faces” gathering, filled with stories, 
laughter, and treasured memories. On Friday, the 
Founders’ Day Assembly featured guest speaker Tracy 
Hirst (née Geard), followed by the Flag Raising 
Ceremony and the symbolic lighting of five candles — 
representing our core values — led by our RCL, Head 
Girl, and Deputies, with the Junior School joining to 
honour the passing down of tradition. 

Sporting fixtures across Hockey, Netball, Squash and 
Tennis continued the celebration, highlighting our 
commitment to holistic education. The weekend closed 
on a high note with the Prestige Music Concert — a 

vibrant collaboration between the Junior and Senior 
Schools, filled with music and joy. 

As someone once said, “Friendships and sisterhoods that 
last a lifetime are the true treasures of our school.” That 
spirit was unmistakably present throughout the 
weekend. May Collegiate continue to shine as a beacon 
of excellence, empowering young women to lead with 
courage, compassion, and purpose. 

 

PARENT TEACHER MEETING 

Please review your daughter’s report with her and 
discuss her progress. We are pleased with the academic 
progress made by our learners. If there are areas of 
concern in certain subjects, we encourage you to discuss 
these concerns with the particular subject teacher. 
There is an opportunity to do so, in person, on the 
evening of Wednesday, 23 July 2025 between 16h30 
and 18h30. 

You will need to book a time slot with the teacher(s) you 
wish to see. Consultations are limited to five minutes 
with five minutes between slots. Please find the link to 
the booking form and instructions on how to make the 
bookings here. Please click on the link: 

https://www.collegiatehigh.co.za/teacher-booking 

You will need to know the name(s) of your daughter’s 
teacher(s) of the particular subject(s) . 

 
Please note, that as time-slots are limited, you might not 
be able to see a particular teacher if all slots have 
already been booked. You are then encouraged to 
contact the teacher via email to set up a meeting or 
telephone call during the week. 

We will not be able to accommodate you on the evening 
without pre-booking. 

Only available time slots for that teacher will show. If no 
time slots are visible, it means that that teacher is fully 
booked. You will receive a confirmation email at the 
email address you specified with all the details of your 
booking. 

This evening is a wonderful opportunity for parents and 
teachers to engage regarding interventions and 
progress. 

 
 

 

ELEVATE EDUCATION 

Unlocking Academic Potential 

Through our partnership with Elevate Education, learners 
in Grades Eight and Ten attend study skills workshops 
and gain access to valuable online resources at 
za.elevateeducation.com, which is available to both 
parents and learners. 

Elevate’s 1:1 Coaching Programme offers personalised 
support to help learners strengthen the skills they need 

most. Weekly sessions with relatable mentors focus on 
seven key areas: exams, note-taking, information 
processing, memory, mindset, wellbeing, and time 
management. 

A diagnostic assessment identifies strengths and areas 
for improvement, ensuring each learner receives a 
tailored coaching plan that builds confidence and 
enhances performance. 

To find out more, you may contact Elevate Coaching at 
021 140 0803/email zacoaching@elevateeducation.co.za 

http://www.collegiatehigh.co.za/teacher-booking
https://za.elevateeducation.com/
mailto:zacoaching@elevateeducation.co.za


4  

2025 MEC EXCELLENCE AWARDS 

Collegiate Girls' High School was recognised at the 

2025 MEC Excellence Awards held in East London on 6 

June. The school received a trophy and certificate for 

Academic Performance Excellence for consistently 

attaining the best National Senior Certificate Results 

over a five year period. In addition, Mrs Erasmus 

received a Principal's Award and Trophy. 

 

FURTHER STUDIES MATHEMATICS 

Each year AdMaths presents certificates to learners for 
their hard work and achievement of 90%+. The top 
achievers for 2024 at Collegiate were: Katherine 
Wilson, Olivia Freercks, Philippa Stevens, Lilitha Papu, 
Cailin Louw, Nazmira Soomar and Maria Freercks. 

 
Congratulations to Clarice Pieterse (Grade Ten - 2024) 
and Jennifer Friskin (Grade Eleven - 2024) who each 
achieved an average of 100% for the June and 
November 2024 Admaths examinations. Additionally, 
they were the top Admaths learners overall in South 
Africa for the year in their respective grades. 

 

GRADE TWELVE MUSIC LEARNERS 

Our Grade Twelve Music Class of 2025 showcased their 
hard work at the annual Matric PAT Concert. This concert 
is one of their Practical Assessment Tasks (PAT) for 
Music. In addition to the performance, the learners had 
to write programme notes for the piece being performed 
and these were printed in the programme for the 
concert. Our senior musicians delivered a performance of 
diverse repertoire, which was of a very high standard. 

 
 

ALBERT LUTHULI ORAL HISTORY COMPETITION 

On 14 May, the first round of the Chief Albert Luthuli Oral 
History Competition was held at Otto du Plessis High 
School. This initiative aims to reignite a passion for 
history among learners. 

Mikaela Caliste represented Collegiate in the Grade 
Eleven category, which focused on the theme: "The 
fight against discrimination and racism in South Africa." 
Mikaela delivered a speech accompanied by a 
PowerPoint presentation, presenting in her signature 
quiet yet confident manner. Despite initial nerves, she 
handled the panel's questions with composure and 
thoughtful insight. 

Her presentation stood out for its compelling and 

 
original focus on racism 
and discrimination faced 
by women, and their 
resilience in challenging 
it. This most powerful 
approach earned her first 
place in her category. 

Mikaela now advances to 
the Provincial round of 
the competition, taking 
place in East London 
from 21–24 August. 
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LITERARY FESTIVAL 
Our Literary Festival comprised an exciting programme 
of activities. Artist and owner of Art on Main, Cedric 
Vanderlinden, shared tips on the secrets of 
unforgettable storytelling through animation with the 
Art Enrichment girls. The girls thoroughly enjoyed 
learning from a master animator. Some of the Grade 
Ten learners had the heart-warming opportunity to 
read story books to Collegiate Junior Grade One 
learners. The room was filled with laughter, smiles, 
curiosity and connection as the Grade Tens shared 
their love of reading with their little ‘sisters’. It was a 
beautiful time of mentorship and bonding, showing 
that the power of storytelling brings generations 

 
together. It was an pleasure to have Old Girl, Simran 
Juglal, present to the eager writers of Collegiate at The 
Art of Short Story Writing: Ghost Stories creative 
writing workshop. Simran, a PhD candidate and writer, 
put everyone at ease as laughter and insightful 
comments filled the Resource Centre. Societies were 
invited to decorate their boards and these were 
judged on effort, creativity and relation to literary 
week. The CATS society was placed first and the Quiz 
society was placed second. An Athol Fugard Festival 
was a pleasant sunset function. The Readathon meant 
that, for two hours, the school was quiet while our 
learners immersed themselves in reading for pleasure. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We would like to congratulate the star readers and the 
fundraising champions. 

A Prize was given to the learner in each grade who 
brought in the most money: 

Grade Eight – Georgia McKerr 

Grade Nine – Amilcar Hermans and Sara Niazi (tie) 

Grade Ten – Michaela McKerr 

Grade Eleven – Chloe Strydom 

A Prize was awarded to the learner in each grade who 
read the most during Readathon: 

Grade Eight – Izzy Casali 

Grade Nine – Wanda Nogqala 

Grade Ten – Tayla Elliott 

Grade Eleven – Riley Ellie 

There was also a prize for the learner who brought in 
the most money and who read the most: Grade Twelve 

– Erin Pretorius 

We would like to thank the sponsors of these prizes: 
Fogarty’s Book Store, Community Chest and Super 
Value Stores. 

The amount raised, with only a few more sponsorship 
forms to be returned is R 71 453,90. The funds raised 
by the learners will be utilized to purchase additional 
seating in the quad and the balance will be allocated to 
the bathroom renovation. 

Character Dress up Prizes were also awarded to:Most 
original/creative interpretation of a character: 
Umpalumpas Hannah Levey, Caitlin Peters, Morgan de 
Souza and Willie Wonka Camryn Robinson. Best 
dressed: Lord Farquard Maddy Hoyle and the 
Gingerbread man Mary Scowby Best dressed Old Pot: 
Mr Wormwood Erin Wilson. Best Dressed New Pot: 
Fiona from Shrek Luminathi Mali. 
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MUSICAL NOTES 

Into-the-Mix Music competition 
 

 

Over the weekend of 16–18 May, several of our 
Contemporary, R’n’B, Pop, Jazz, and Musical Theatre 
learners participated in the annual SASMT Into the Mix 
Competition. We are incredibly proud of their 
outstanding achievements. Congratulations to the C of 
Saxes Ensemble, as well as Avethandwa Goboza and 
Katherine Wilson on their vocal duet, who placed third 
and second respectively in the Small Ensemble 
category. 

In the Contemporary and Jazz categories, Luminathi 
Gedze won first place for Jazz vocals (Grades 2–5), and 
Aisha Mxokozeli placed in the Top 5 for R’n’B vocals 
(Grades 6 and up). Clarice Pieterse placed 3rd in the 
Contemporary and Jazz Grade 6-8 category for her 
contemporary piano performance. 

Competition in this section was particularly tough, as it 

 
 
 
 
 

 
comprised both top instrumentalists and vocalists, 
making their achievements all the more remarkable. 

Our Musical Theatre performers also shone: in the 13– 
15-year age group, Minenhle Maisela placed third, 
Jenna Eaton second, and Avethandwa Goboza first; 
while in the 16–18-year age group, Katherine Wilson 
earned second place and Camryn Robinson took the 
top spot. A special congratulation goes to Katherine 
Wilson, who was awarded the prestigious Robert 
Gillmer Trophy for Best Senior Vocalist. 

 
 

 

Celebrating Our Choir’s Achievements 

 
On 18 May, the choir performed at the annual Choral 
Celebration Network Foundation Choir Festival held at 
the Feather Market Hall, delivering a dynamic and 
technically polished programme that was warmly 
received by the audience. Congratulations to our 
talented choristers on a remarkable performance. 

 
We extend heartfelt thanks to Mrs Agenbag and Mrs 
Range for their dedication and leadership. We are 
privileged to have Mrs Agenbag, who also conducts the 
Eastern Cape Youth Choir — a regional ensemble 
representing seventeen schools. In March, ECYC toured 
to Cape Town for the Mzanzi Conductor’s Convention, 
where they joined an international youth mass choir 
led by Belgian conductor Benoit Giaux and beatboxer 
Roxor Loops. The weekend concluded with a 
prestigious concert, performed in front of hundreds of 
people. 

The Collegiate Choir was also invited to perform at the 

Lawson Brown Choir Festival on 25 June. Despite the 

exam period, our choristers remained committed, and 

we thank them for their passion and perseverance. 
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Pizzicato Pizzazz 

The annual Pizzicato Pizzazz Strings Concert took place 
on 15 April at Summerwood Primary School. The 
Collegiate Girls’ High School String Ensemble, 
conducted by Mrs Mey and accompanied by Mrs Range 
on the Piano, were joined by ensembles from 
Summerwood Primary, Pearson High School, Alexander 
Road High School, Grey High School, Collegiate Junior 
School, Grey Junior School, St Dominic’s Priory School, 
Curro Westbrook, St George’s Preparatory School and 
Nelson Mandela University. The ensemble is currently 
preparing for their performance at the Grey High 
School Strings Festival at the end of July. 

Prestige Concert 

The Prestige concert was a superb end to our school’s 
Founder’s Week. We welcomed the Collegiate Junior 
School’s Concert Band, Junior Choir and Senior Choir 
and we are grateful for their contribution under the 
leadership of Mrs Laurie. Our High School Choir and 
Concert Band did not disappoint, and we are proud of 
their contribution to a very successful evening. 

 

 
 

EASTERN CAPE YOUTH CONCERTO FESTIVAL 

We are extremely proud of Clarice Pieterse (Grade 
Eleven) who performed as a clarinet soloist with 
the Eastern Cape Philharmonic Orchestra as part 
of their prestigious Youth Concerto Festival on 22 
June. Competing against musicians up to the age 
of 28, including university students, Clarice's 
selection is an outstanding achievement. We are 

 
also delighted that two of our past music learners, 
Amy Elliott and Courtney Esau, were selected for 
the same event. Clarice performed F Klopper. 
Well done to the Music Department for their 
continued excellence, tuition and mentorship. 
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PRESIDENT’S AWARD FOR YOUTH EMPOWERMENT 

We are very proud to announce that our Head Girl, Maria Freercks, has attained 
her Gold standard for Presidents Award. This is the highest award that one can achieve 
and a lot of hard work, determination and time goes into completing this level. Only a 
handful of learners persevere and push through to completion. Congratulations Maria 
on setting your vision high and achieving your objective of the Gold Level for 
Presidents Award. 

INTER-HOUSE PLAY FESTIVAL 

Collegiate’s annual inter-house play 
competition not only offers our girls the 
opportunity to give expression to their 
creative talents in the performing arts, 
but it welcomes audiences to enjoy a 
night at the theatre. Houses had creative 
freedom to stage a published one-act play 
that would be friendly to our audiences 
while presenting the casts and crews with 
enough challenge to meet the criteria for 
the various trophies. Plays ranged from 
comical Shakespeare to application of 
staging conventions that appealed to our 
more seasoned Dramatic Arts 
enthusiasts. 

Adjudicating the competition was Old Girl and Junior 
School educator, Miss Day, who is also one of the High 

 
School’s Dance Studies teachers. 
With a wealth of knowledge in 
staging musical theatre productions 
to her acclaim, Miss Day’s keen eye 
for detail, nuance and focus 
recognised the strengths of our 
directors, actresses and technical 
team. It was a lovely night of 
theatre, with laughter and wonder 
abound. 

The trophies were awarded to: Best 
Supporting Actress— Aphumle 
Nofemele and Juliet Naudé. Best 
Actress: Katherine Wilson and 
Sophie Brannigan 

Best Director: Sophia Wood and Camryn Robinson. 
Best Play: Elizabeth House 

 
 

CELEBRATING AFRICA DAY 

 
The Xhosa Society had the privilege of performing in 
the Annual Africa Day event at Victoria Park High 
School this term. This took place on 23 May where 
colourful attire of different cultures adorned the 
setting. Blankets and Baskets was the theme, which 
was held in picnic style, in their quad. Music, poetry 
and dance were the order of the day. The girls 
represented the school well and enjoyed themselves 
thoroughly. 

 
SERVING THE COMMUNITY 

On 27 March, our Interact Club had the heartwarming 
opportunity of visiting the Thand'usana Babies Safe 
Home. The girls spent quality time playing with the 
toddlers and caring for the little ones, creating 
moments of joy and connection. In the lead-up to the 
visit, baby products were generously donated by the 
girls of the College, which were then handed over to 
the home during the visit. 

We are grateful to have been able to contribute in a 
small way and to be part of a community that cares so 
deeply. Facta Non Verba still rings true. 
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NATIONAL ALL GIRLS’ SPORT AND CULTURAL FESTIVAL 

Collegiate proudly participated in the National All Girls’ 
Festival, hosted by Wynberg Girls’ High School in Cape 
Town from 27–30 April. This prestigious event brought 
together twenty public all-girls’ schools from across 
South Africa, offering a platform for excellence in sport 
and the arts. 

Our girls competed in a wide range of events: Hockey, 
Netball, Squash, Tennis, E-sports, Chess, Cross-Country, 
Creative Writing, Public Speaking, Masterchef, Visual 
Arts, Vocal Ensemble, and Drama. 

Although the cultural events were non-ranking, they 
offered rich learning opportunities. Participants 
engaged in workshops led by professionals: the Visual 
Arts learners explored the medium of print-making, the 
Creative Writing group worked with a published author 
and the Drama students collaborated on performances 
with expert feedback. Masterchef participants enjoyed 
a unique culinary experience at Cape Town’s world- 
renowned Silwood School of Cookery, while the Public 
Speaking and Vocal Ensemble groups represented the 
school with pride and confidence. 

We were especially proud to be among the first schools 
to compete in the newly introduced E-sports category— 
our team, led by Mr McLachlan, won first place overall. 

 

 
Outstanding achievements included: 

• Hockey: first place and tournament champions; 
Kerrin Gillies named Top Goal Scorer and Player of 
the Tournament 

• Netball: third place – a historic first for Collegiate 

• Squash: third place 

• Tennis: fifth place 

• Chess: sixth place, including a draw against the top- 
ranked school 

• Cross-Country: sixth place 

This festival was not only a celebration of skill and 
commitment but also of unity and spirit. The 
camaraderie amongst our girls and the support shown 
by staff and fellow schools affirmed the deep pride we 
share in being part of this remarkable institution. 
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SPORT 

Hockey 

The hockey season kicked off even before Term Two 
officially began, with our teams participating in the 
highly anticipated Bloemhof and St Mary’s Hockey 
Festivals. The U16A team travelled to Stellenbosch for 
the Bloemhof Festival, while the First Team competed 
in Johannesburg. 

At St Mary’s, the First Team played twelve matches, 
winning six, drawing three, and losing three, to finish a 
commendable nineteenth overall out of thirty-two 
teams. The U16A team performed superbly at 
Bloemhof, winning six of their ten matches, drawing 
three, and losing only once to finish in a shared third 
place with Rhenish. 

Shortly after the start of term, EP trials took place 
across all age groups. We are extremely proud of the 
twenty-six Collegiate girls who were selected for 
various Eastern Province teams, with an additional four 
girls chosen as non-travelling reserves. We wish them 
all the best for their upcoming Inter-Provincial 
Tournaments in July. 

EP U18A: Kerrin Gillies, Eden Oliver, Gemma Bower, 
Taryn Peltenburg, Ayanda Klaas, Kate Brennan, 
Khazimla Nogala, Cassidy Williams, 
EP U18B: Jenna Coetzee 
EP U16A: Emihle Mazomba, Gabriella de Doncker, Jade 
Grobler, Jana Prinsloo, Lusanele Ntsepe, Salome 
Oosthuizen 
EP U16B: Casey Grobler, Lauren Duckworth, Nolitha 

Makasana 
U16 Non-Travelling Reserves: Amy Wilmot, Minentle 
Jojo, Olivia Freecks 
EP U14A: Josie van Heerden, Mary Scowby, Linathi 
Bidli, Sofia Jansen, Grace Thomas 
EP U14B: Kaitlyn Richter, Jemma Jamieson, Mia Jordaan 
U14 Non-Travelling Reserve: Thayanda Peter 

 
Over the weekend of 10–11 April, our teams travelled 
to Stellenbosch for derby matches against Bloemhof 
and Rhenish. Both schools are well-known for their 
strong hockey programmes. Although we experienced 
some narrow losses, our girls fought hard and delivered 
competitive performances. The First Team secured a 
notable 1–1 draw against Rhenish, the number one 
ranked side in the country, and beat Bloemhof 2–1. The 
U14A team also recorded a win over Bloemhof, while 
the U16A and U14C teams earned draws. 

Our next derby was against Alexander Road High 
School, where our lower teams made us proud with 
strong performances. 

A new addition to the calendar this year was the 
Belgotex Girls’ Challenge, where the U14A, U16A, and 

 
First Teams competed against top hockey schools from 
around the country in full-length matches. The U14A’s 
finished thirteenth out of sixteen teams, the U16A’s 
placed fifth, and the First Team also finished fifth out of 
twenty teams—an excellent achievement, having lost 
only one match. 

During Founder’s Weekend, we hosted Union High 
School from Graaff-Reinet. A festive spirit filled the 
weekend, with all our hockey teams delivering pleasing 
results. 

In our Woodridge Derby, fixtures were split between 
Collegiate and Woodridge. The U16B, Second, and Third 
teams played at Woodridge and all earned victories. At 
home, the U14A, U16A, U14B and our First team 
secured solid wins. 

The Kingswood Derby, hosted at Collegiate this year, 
saw closely contested matches. All our teams emerged 
victorious in what were competitive and enjoyable 
encounters. 

The Pearson Derby took place in Port Elizabeth, with 
most of the First Team matches played under lights on 
the Friday evening. High-intensity matches saw the 
U14A, U16A, and First Team showcase stellar 
performances to secure wins. 

We concluded the term with our DSG Derby, a home 
fixture. Known for their competitive sides, DSG 
delivered a strong showing. Across the weekend, 
Collegiate teams won four matches, drew two, and lost 
three. 

We are extremely proud to announce that our U14A, 

U16A and First team hockey teams are in the top 

twelve teams in the country. Only five other schools in 

South Africa achieved this triple achievement and we 

cannot be more privileged to be the leading hockey 

school in the Eastern Cape. 
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Netball 

Term Two was a packed one for netball. 

We opened with the Rhenish Derby, where our teams 
travelled to Stellenbosch. In addition, friendly fixtures 
were played against Somerset College. Teams that 
were not involved in the Rhenish Derby participated in 
the Framesby Tournament. 

Further derbies took place against Andrew Rabie, 
which was held on our Founders Day Weekend, 
Brandwag, Kingswood, Pearson, DSG, and Nico Malan. 

Collegiate also participated in the NMMS League, with 
matches against Otto du Plessis, Despatch, Brandwag, 
Pearson, and Framesby. 

 
Both our First Team and U15A Team finished third 
overall in the league. 

 

 
 

 

Cross Country 

Three league races were held this term. The team also 
competed in the Rhenish Derby, against Union High on 
Founder’s Day, and in the All Girls’ Festival in Wynberg. 
At Rhenish, Olivia Freecks was the top Collegiate 
finisher, placing eighth overall in a notoriously 
challenging event. The team showed excellent 
improvement from previous years. 

At the Andrew Rabie Race, 261 athletes from twenty 
schools participated. Top 10 results included: 
U14: second - Likho-Ithemba Ndawo, third - Megan 
Woolward, fifth - Mia Jordaan, sixth - Kaitlyn Richter 
and ninth - Summer Browne 
U15: third - Jandre Lodewyks 
U16: first - Olivia Freecks, seventh - Caitlin Catterall 
Olivia Freecks was the fastest Senior Girls athlete 
overall. In the Junior Girls category, Likho-Ithemba 
Ndawo placed fourth, Jandre Lodewyks placed fifth, 
and Megan Woolward placed eight. 

Team results: 

Junior Girls: second 

Senior Girls: fourth 

At the Union Derby, Collegiate dominated, securing the 
top four spots: 
first - Olivia Freecks, second - Likho-Ithemba Ndawo, 
third - Megan Woolward and fourth - Clarice Pieterse 

At the Brandwag League Race, the Junior team finished 
second and the Senior team fifth. 

Notable results: 

• U14: second - Likho-Ithemba Ndawo, third - Megan 
Woolward 

• U15: fifth - Jandre Lodewyks 

• U19: fourth - Yanelisa Nomoyi 

At Pearson, the Juniors placed second and Seniors 
third. 

• U14: first - Likho-Ithemba Ndawo, second - Megan 

 
Woolward, sixth - Hayley van der Riet 

• U15: third - Jandre Lodewyks 

• U16: second - Olivia Freecks 

• U19: fourth - Maria Freecks 

Next term features three more league races, 
culminating in the final race and prize-giving at 

Collegiate on 13 August. 
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Squash 

 
This term’s squash schedule was a busy one, with 
participation in the All Girls’ Festival, Inter-schools 
League, Derby Days, and EP Trials. Congratulations to 
the following girls on their EP selection: Nuha Packery, 
Darcey Brown, Madison Everts, Nina Mitchell, Isabelle 
Newman, Salizwa Ntlabezo and Anna Porter. We wish 
them well as they prepare for the Inter-Provincial 
Tournament during the school holidays. 

We are also thrilled to have been invited to the SA Top 
Schools Tournament in Pietermaritzburg in August. 

 
 

 

 
Tennis 

 
With many players switching to winter sports, Term 
Two was a quieter one for tennis. Nonetheless, team 
and general training sessions continued under the 
dedicated guidance of William Wickens and his 
coaching team. 

During the derby against Rhenish in Stellenbosch, our 
teams faced strong opposition. Despite the tough 
results, the development and exposure gained was 
invaluable. 

At the Pearson Derby, held under the lights on Friday 
evening, a festive atmosphere prevailed. Our tennis 
players showed grit and determination against 
formidable opponents. 

The DSG Derby, our final fixture of Term Two, did not 
include tennis matches. These fixtures are rescheduled 

 
 

Artistic Swimming 

We are immensely proud of Aneesah Lindoor, who has 
been selected to represent South  Africa’s  Senior 

 
Artistic Swimming Team at the 22nd World Aquatics 
Championships in Singapore from 18–25 July. 

 
 

 

Swimming 

Morgan Gous, Jenna Coetzee, Jemmah Roman and 
Sienna Gous proudly represented the Eastern Cape 

 
Aquatics Team at the South African Senior Nationals, 
held in Port Elizabeth from 9–13 April. 
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UPCOMMING EVENTS 

Sport 

 

Day Dates Event Venue 

Wednesday 23 July UK Hockey Touring teams 
(1st, 2nd, 3rd) 

Collegiate 

Friday & Saturday 25 & 26 July Framesby Hockey & Net- 
ball Derby 

Collegiate 

Saturday 26 July York Hockey (14A, 16A, 1st) York School, 
George 

Wednesday 30 July Netball Fast 5’s 

Cross Country League 

Sunridge 

Victoria Park 

Friday & Saturday 1 & 2 August Eunice & Oranje Derby Collegiate 

Monday & Tues- 
day 

4 & 5 August Tennis Champs Collegiate 

Wednesday 6 August Cross Country League DF Malherbe 

Wednesday - 
Sunday 

6 to 10 August Top 12 Hockey Tourna- 
ments 

(1st, 16A, 14A) 

Bloemfontein, 
Stellenbosch 

Wednesday - 
Sunday 

7 to 10 August Top Schools Squash Pietermaritz- 
burg 

Tuesday 12 August Netball Lower League Fes- 
tival 

Collegiate 

Wednesday 13 August Cross Country League Collegiate 

Friday & Saturday 15 & 16 August Clarendon Derby Clarendon 
High East Lon- 
don 

Monday - Thurs- 
day 

18 to 21 August Inter-house Sports Week Collegiate 

Monday 25 August Summer Sport training 
starts 

 

Friday & Saturday 29 & 30 August Netball Fast 5’s Nico Malan 
Humansdorp 
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Fundraising 
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And so the sun sets on another successful term. 


